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Brother Knights,  
I want to express my thanks for 
your support in electing me to 
the post of Grand Knight for 
Council Year 2011-2012.  
I am earnestly soliciting your as-
sistance in making this a memora-
ble year in the long and illustrious 

annals of Father Diamond Council.  It is only 
through the efforts of each of you that our 
reputation as one of the best Councils in the 
State has been maintained.  Over the years we 
have had the honor of being a top fundraiser 
for the KOVAR program.  Although we did 
not meet the lofty goal set by the State primar-
ily because we were unable to solicit funds at a 
number of locations where we did in the past, 
we did exceed last years total.  It is worthwhile 
to note that of the $11 million plus that has 
been raised throughout the State of Virginia; 
Father Diamond raised more than $500,000.  
There are over 130 Councils in the District of 
Virginia so this is a truly magnificent achieve-
ment. We also have been one of the top 
Councils in Keep Christ in Christmas card 
sales for the last few years.  I know that we 
will continue to maintain these programs at 
the same high level in the years to come. 
 
We are now back home in Providence Hall 
and although there are a few minor finishing 
touches to be completed, it is evident that the 
job was well worth the wait.  Our sincere 
thanks go to Father Whitestone for his moral 
and financial support throughout the lengthy 
process. The work by Deacon Nick LaDuca in 
his efforts coordinating with the Diocese was 
of immense assistance in getting the project on 
its way. Two stalwart members of the Council 
who worked with the Diocese, the Contractor 
and Father Whitestone were our Financial 
Secretary Alan Botticelli and Past Grand Knight 
Gerard “Gerry” Pepin.  Unless you have been 
involved in a project of this magnitude you 

cannot fully appreciate what a great effort they 
exerted.  There were many others who kept 
the Council running when we were in tempo-
rary quarters and our thanks go to all of them.   
 
The Rededication and Blessing of Providence 
Hall will take place on Saturday, July 16, 2011 
with Associate State Chaplain Fr. Frank Ready 
filling in for Bishop Loverde as the presiding 
official.  We are inviting Father John Kelly, for-
mer Pastor of Saint Leo the Great who setup 
the funding for the renovations as well as sev-
eral of our past Chaplains (Fathers Wooten, 
Cozzi, and Tran) to join our thanksgiving for 
the success of the project. 
 
Installation of the 2011-2012 Officers will take 
place in Providence Hall on Thursday, July 26th 
at 7:30 PM, preceded by mass at 7:00.  Follow-
ing the installation we will host a reception.  
You and your spouses are encouraged to be 
there to show your support of the newly 
elected officers and to enjoy some fine food. 
 
We are sad to announce that Father White-
stone is unable to continue as our Chaplain. 
He will be replaced by Father Robert Wagner 
and we look forward to him keeping us on the 
straight and narrow. 
 
Lastly, I want express my heartfelt thanks to 
outgoing Grand Knight Nelson Clinch for his 
guidance to both the Council and me. Nelson 
is one the officers who work tirelessly to keep 
us on an even keel.  A special thank you to his 
wife Julie and their wonderful children who 
worked at more events than many of us. May 
God be good to them and keep them safe and 
happy for many years to come. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gregory J. Skorupski 
Grand Knight 2011-12 

Inside this issue: 

Deputy Grand 
Knight’s Message 

2 

Columbiettes’ Cor-
ner 

2 

News & Events  3-9 

Year-End Awards 6 

Calendars 10 

Contact Numbers 11 

FATHER 

DIAMOND 

COUNCIL #6292 



Vivat Jesus, Brothers! 

It is with great anticipation that we begin 
our new fraternal year.  Thanks to the ef-
forts of so many members of the Council, 
doggedly led by our Worthy Financial Sec-
retary Al Botticelli, we are now resident in 
the renovated Providence Hall.  Be sure to 
thank Al and any members of the Parish 

staff when you see them as the renovations could not 
have been accomplished without their dedication and sup-
port.  And if you haven’t been by the Hall lately, be sure 

to come by to bask in the glory of our fresh, new home! 

While July and August are typically slower months for our 
Council, that doesn’t mean we don’t still have plenty to 
do.  We will continue to outfit and tweak the Hall 
throughout the summer and will be blessing and rededi-
cating our Council home after the Corporate Commun-
ion on July 16th.  This will be a great opportunity to come 

see how the hard work on the renovation has paid off. 

We will also be installing our worthy officers for this Fra-
ternal Year on July 26th.  In addition, we will continue our 
regular events: Bingo at the Fairfax Nursing Center on the 
second Monday of each month; praying the Rosary at the 
abortion facility on the second Saturday of each month; 
and our business meetings will be on the 12th of July and 
the 23rd of August.  Beginning in September, we will be 
back to our regular schedule of business meetings on the 
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The Columbiettes Memorial Day Weekend Bake sale was suc-
cess, raising about $2750.00.  The proceeds to be donated to the 
National Military Family Association’s Operation Purple Summer 

Camp programs for children. There are a number of people who need to be thanked for their assistance as bakers and sales 

people.  The list is long and so that no one is forgotten we wish to simply say “Thank You” to all who participated.  
The Columbiettes will be assisting with preparations for the rededication of Providence Hall on July 16th.   
The formal Installation of the new officers for the Knights of Columbus and the Columbiettes will be on Tuesday July 26 with 

a Mass at 7:00pm and a reception in Providence Hall following. 
Our Next meeting will be on July 19 and the focus of the meeting will be a discussion of the format on a proposed brain-

storming session to review next year’s Columbiettes activities. 
All wives of Knights are Columbiettes and are encouraged join us at our monthly meetings or at any of our 
other events.  Meetings are held each month at 7:30PM in Providence Hall. If you would like more information 

or would like to be placed on the email distribution list, please contact Linda Baringhaus at 703-385-9455 or lin-

damb3510@yahoo.com 

Columbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ Corner    

Past Chancellor's Message  Past Chancellor's Message  Past Chancellor's Message  Past Chancellor's Message  Even as we wind down the current Council calendar year, our Fr. Diamond 

Council had an active June.  We congratulate Brother Paul Besson who became a Second Degree Knight at our Fr. Dia-
mond Council's Exempllification on June 9th, and Brother Patrick McGuire who became a Third Degree Knight at the Ex-
emplification Ceremony at All Saints in Manassas, VA, on June 11th.  And, please welcome Brothers Kestutis V. Ciziunas 

and Col. Darryle J. Grimes who are joining us from other councils. 

I thank you for having served as your Chancellor this past year,  Your cooperation and encouragement you have provided, 
particularly during my health problems, is deeply appreciated!  I ask that you provide Brother Matt West with the 
same fervor as he takes over as our new Chancellor for the coming year..  And, I shall do everything I can to help Matt 

surpass the results accomplished this year!   

second and fourth Tuesdays of each month.  While the Par-
ish and its entire staff have really bent over backward to 
accommodate us over the past year, I’ll be glad to be back in 

Providence Hall on Tuesdays. 

I encourage all of our members, old and new, to take some 
time to look over the calendar for the year.  There are 
many events during the year and I hope you can find the 
time to come help us make them even more successful than 
they’ve been in years past.  One of the things that has kept 
Father Diamond Council vibrant over the years has been 
our regular influx of new members who provide new per-

spectives on events we’ve done for years. 

I know we will have a great year under the steady leadership 
of Worthy Grand Knight Greg Skorupski, but no Grand 
Knight can be truly successful without the support of his 
Council.  Please be sure to join us at the business meetings 
or even the Officer’s meetings on the first Tuesday of each 

month. 

Finally, if there is any activity we don’t currently undertake 
that you would like to see the Council do, please contact 
me at dpurtill@gmail.com.  While we can’t do everything, 
we are always looking for more ways to contribute to our 
community and promote our virtues of Charity, Unity, Fra-

ternity, and Patriotism. 

Dan Purtill 

Deputy Grand Knight 



Nursing Home Bingo— This is Fun! 
   Each month the council runs a bingo game for the sen-
iors at the Fairfax Nursing Center.  
Brothers and their families are encour-
aged to meet on Mondays, July 11 
and August 8 at 6:45PM to run bingo 
for the residents.  We should be fin-
ished by 8:15PM.  What a wonderful 
opportunity to give the most valuable 
gift—your time and love. Call Greg Skorupski at (703) 

978-8280 to volunteer.  

Car Raffle Raised Over $5,000 for K of C 
Charities 
After deductions for printing expenses and postage, we will 
have a net profit this, our first year, of over $5,000.  As 
promised, these funds will be allocated to K of C Charities 
such as donations to the Knights of Virginia for the Men-
tally Disabled (KOVAR), the Tepeyac Family Center and 
others.  Chairman John Eldred did an outstanding job of 
coordinating the mail-out effort and the our Past Grand 
Knight, Nelson Clinch and his family coordinated the 
“direct sales” campaign.  Thanks to everyone who helped 
this year and especially our Brother knights who sold or 
purchased tickets.  Look forward to a Parish-wide cam-

paign next year. 
The POD is empty and GONE!! 
Do you need a Safe?  Filing Cabinets ? 
Tim Tilson took the lead in getting a crew together to get 
the POD cleaned out.  On Saturday, June 11 Tim, Mike 
Plumstead, Al Leightley, Charlie Kraiger, 
Jeff Stevens, and Gerry Pepin (provided 
dollies and hand trucks).  Some materi-
als that missed the first “purge” were 
hauled to the dump.  The safe was left 

but Mike Purtill and 

friends move that out a few days later. 
If you could use a nice, 2-drawer 
Mosler Safe (very heavy) or filing 
cabinets contact any of our officers.  
They will be going on Craigslist for 

sale, if no council members want them. 

KOVAR Final Results 
The Council voted to donate an additional $625 from this 
year’s Car Raffle proceeds to KOVAR.  
The final total for the 2011 KOVAR cam-

paign is 

$18,415.  Congratulations to this 
year’s KOVAR Chairman, Mike Purtill 
and all you brother Knights who helped 

in this effort!! 

Rosary to End Abortion —  
On Saturday, June 11, 9 brother knights were joined by 10 
of St. Leo's Parish Confirmation candidates, 2 of their par-
ents and the team leader; a very respectable 22 people in 
all.  While praying the rosary, a gentleman, having  stopped 
for a red light, rolled down his window and referred to us 
as fanatics.  He said that we were no better than the al-
Qaeda called us fanatics a second time, and continued to 
insult us as he drove off.  The candidates were reminded, 
after the rosary, that Our Lord said "Blessed are you when 

men insult you because of Me".  
IT’s WORKING!!! Our efforts have borne fruit. 

One of the two abortion clinics on Eaton Place has 
closed its doors.  Lets keep up the 

effort!!  
We will again meet at 8:00 A.M. on 
Saturday July 9 and August 13 to 
pray the rosary.  It doesn’t take too 
long to pray the whole Rosary, and is a 
great way to start your day.  Come 

join us, and bring the whole family. 
 

Oktoberfest Coming September 17           
—Mark the Date 
The annual Zimmerman-Baringhaus (two good German 
names) Oktoberfest party is planned for Saturday, Septem-
ber 17,  Mark the date.  All brother Knights and their fami-
lies are invited to attend.  Look for the flyer in September’s 

newsletter. 

Pig Roast—Huge Success 
Hog Meisters Greg Hartley, and Steve Davis along with 
“Pyro” Joe Monnin and the Beer Getter—Mike Purtil, pre-
pared two of the most succulent pigs for this year’s Memo-
rial Day Pig roast.  The meal was served in Guadalupe Room 
to avoid making a big mess in the new hall prior to the GK 
Ball. Everything worked out well.  There were about 45 
Knights and family members who “pig’d out” on the feast 

including coleslaw, Cajun style dirty rice and desserts.   

Grand Knight’s Ball—in Hall—Fun for All 
Council Chairman, Dave Todd, Jr with lots of help from the 
Clinch and Kehoe families and many other Knights including 
the caterer, Brother Knight Kevin McGuire put on an out-
standing evening of food and fun in the newly remodeled 
Providence Hall.  The food was absolutely delicious.  Chef 
Kevin received many accolades.  The décor and ambience 
including soft lighting, fancy table coverings, etc. made the 
evening special.  This was truly a K of C family affair, Music 
was provided by Matt Hogan, son/grandson of PGKs Tim 
and Tom Hogan and the bar was tended by Rob Clinch, son 

of GK Nelson Clinch.  See photos on Page 8. 

Council News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & Events    
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Use Food Cards to Buy Presents (Gift Cards) for your Loved Ones — A Great 

Deal for Everyone !   
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. 
Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak—703-978-6137 or 
email—ZLRN01@aol.com for information.  Available at the Old Parish Hall every weekday at 3:00 

PM or at meetings.  
 
How does it work?  Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shop-

pers Food Warehouse, and 4% for Safeway).  We sell them to anyone at face value.  If you, your family, friends or 

neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds. 

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, 
Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, 
Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy,  Blockbuster, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased 

using Safeway Scrip.  Win –Win 

Knights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families Honoredededed    

Family of the Month 

May 

Bill & Kathy Weich 

 

Family of the Month 

June 

Joe & Dawn Monnin 

Knight of the Month 

May 

Tim Tilson 

 

Knight of the Month 

June 

Greg Skorupski 

Newsletter Deadline 
In order to ensure timely delivery of the newsletter, the deadline for submissions to The Lookout is the 15h of the 
month prior to when you want your information published.  Early submissions are appreciated.  You can send your info 

to Herb Zimmerman at herb2777@yahoo.com or call him at 703-385-9455. 

This 
year’s 
Movies 
Under 
the 
Moon 
event 
was 

chaired by Bob Bilko.  Bob rounded up four crews, one to handle each night. 
We set up our concession trailer in Van Dyke Park and sold hot dogs, chips, sodas and water.  We grossed approximately $2,000 for 

the 4-evening event. 
 
Our council donates $350 of the profits every year to the INOVA Fairfax Hospital for Children. 
 
In addition to working hard to raise money for our various events, the crews were able to watch a great movie.  This is truly a family 
event and many fellow Knights brought their children to both work the concessions and watch the movie.  We also had some assis-

tance from several confirmation candidates  as part of their community service. This is good family fun for everyone. 
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Retirement balancing act 

Think of retirement as a three-legged stool. In order to maintain 
balance, you need all three legs… or there is a real possibility of 

a crash! 

One leg consists of the benefits the government offers you.  
Debate rages about the viability of future benefits, and my best 
advice is to stay tuned to the discussion and make sure you are 
aware of what is planned for those benefits.  Any change in fu-
ture promises should be accounted for when we get to the third 

leg. 

The second leg is your company’s pension plan, either defined 
benefit (such as a traditional pension: you work so many years 
and the company provides you with so much monthly benefit) 
or defined contribution (such as the popular 401K plans).  Some 
of these plans, particularly traditional ones, are under stress, 
have been frozen or pared back.  Learn how yours works; read 
the plan description; stay on top of the news coming from the 
company.  On the 401K side, become a good investor.  Teach 
yourself the fundamentals of good diversification and know how 

much you have and when you will need it. 

 

Finally, the third leg is the saving you do yourself, and this is the 

only aspect you can control completely. 

Everyone needs this third leg. It consists of the money you person-
ally set aside on a disciplined basis to help in retirement.  You 
don’t directly control government benefits and you don’t directly 
manage your company’s pension plan, but you must manage your 

money and your life. 

Establish a retirement plan of your own. Here at the Knights of 
Columbus, you can open a retirement annuity for as little as $300.  
Consistent and disciplined savings placed into that annuity over 
time can guarantee you an income that you cannot outlive at re-
tirement. That’s right – guarantee you an income you cannot out-

live.  That really will provide you with peace of mind. 

you ponder all the things that may not work out as you proceed 
toward retirement, think about the one thing you can do to help 
yourself.  It’s reasonably priced, guaranteed and controlled by 

someone you trust:  you! 

I’m at 703-450-6100 or Dennis.Riley@kofc.org.  Call me – let’s 

talk. 
Dennis Riley, FICF, CSA 
Field 

Agent 

Fraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  Message  

Thank you Father WhitestoneThank you Father WhitestoneThank you Father WhitestoneThank you Father Whitestone    
 
 Brothers, 

 
We are sad to announce that Father David Whitestone has decided to step down as 
Chaplain of our Council. Father has been more than gracious to us during his tenure.  His 
outstanding support of the renovation/expansion of Providence Hall made the completion 
of the project possible.  We will never forget his efforts in overseeing the planning and 
execution of the work despite his strenuous schedule as Pastor of St. Leo the Great Par-
ish, he never shirked from helping us in anything we asked.  May God grant him continued 
strength in the performance of his most exhausting work and reward him with the coop-
eration and understanding of his parishioners and all his contacts within and outside of the 
Church.  His willingness to provide us with the services of Father Robert Wagner as our 
new Chaplain is greatly appreciated.  More information on Father Wagner will appear in 

the next Outlook. Newsletter.  
 

Greg Skorupski 
Grand Knight 

Providence Hall RededicationProvidence Hall RededicationProvidence Hall RededicationProvidence Hall Rededication————July 16, 2011July 16, 2011July 16, 2011July 16, 2011 
The Rededication of the recently renovated Providence Hall will occur following the 
5:00 P.M. vigil Mass on Saturday July 16th, 2011.  The rededication will be performed 
by the Bishop Loverde's representative, Father Frank Ready.  Father Ready is the 
associate state chaplain for the Virginia State Council of the Knights of Colum-
bus.  Following the rededication there will be a reception in the hall consisting of fin-
ger type foods (small sandwiches, vegetable and cheese trays) and assorted bever-
ages.  All brother Knights and their families are encouraged to attend. 
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Knight of the Year for 2010Knight of the Year for 2010Knight of the Year for 2010Knight of the Year for 2010----11 11 11 11     
                                ----    Dennis MakuratDennis MakuratDennis MakuratDennis Makurat    

Family of the Year for 2010Family of the Year for 2010Family of the Year for 2010Family of the Year for 2010----11111111    
                    ----    Kathy and Bill WeichKathy and Bill WeichKathy and Bill WeichKathy and Bill Weich    

Grand Knight’s Award  2010Grand Knight’s Award  2010Grand Knight’s Award  2010Grand Knight’s Award  2010----11 11 11 11 ————    Keith MorrisonKeith MorrisonKeith MorrisonKeith Morrison    

At this year’s State Annual Meeting 
and Convention, the State Deputy 
made mention of the valuable work 
done by members of Degree Teams 
throughout the Common-
wealth.  Within our own Council, one 
member stands out for his work on 
the Degrees.  In addition, he ushers at 
masses he is available for, serves as an 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist, serves the commu-
nity through the business he operates with a Past Grand 
Knight, is a First Degree Team Captain, a Second Degree 
Team Member, a Third Degree Team Member, a Nominat-
ing Committee Member for the 2011-2012 Slate of Offi-
cers, and Santa Claus’ stand-in at the December Family 
Breakfast.  He has devoted his talents to the Council for 
several years, but had never been named Knight of the 
Year for Fr. Diamond Council… until now.  The Knight 
of the Year for the 2010-2011 Fraternal Year is 

Dennis Makurat.   

Every year, the Grand Knight awards the Grand Knight’s Award to someone who exemplifies what 
the Knights of Columbus means to him.  This year’s recipient has faced his share of family and per-
sonal adversity over the past two years, yet he epitomizes the principle of Charity.  The difficulties 
he has faced could easily embitter a man to life’s challenges and cause him to have a negative attitude 
toward those around him.  Our Grand Knight’s Award recipient, however, showed the charity in his 
heart that has ever been evident to me as I got to know one of my first friends in this Council.  Con-

gratulations to Keith Morrison, the 2010-2011 Grand Knight’s Award winner! 

This year’s Family of the Year 
is a first-time recipient of the 
award, despite years of ser-
vice to the Council and Com-
munity.  The Council member 
is a Past Grand Knight, Past 
Faithful Navigator of Fr. 
Malloy Assembly, and current 

Council Trustee.  He also helped organize November’s 
Spaghetti Dinner, served as a Nominating Committee 
member for the 2011-2012 slate of officers, a Scholarship 
Committee member, and a member of the First and Sec-
ond Degree Teams.  His wife is an active member of the 
Columbiettes, helping with the Craft Show, serving as a 
Scholarship Committee member, co-chairing the Bake Sale, 
and decorating for the Council’s Christmas, Valentine’s, 
and St. Patrick’s Day parties.  As a couple they assisted 
with the Feed the Homeless program and with KOVAR 
collections, plus they participated in the Council Bowling 
League.  Many thanks to Kathryn and William 

Weich, the 2010-2011 Family of the Year! 

2010201020102010----11 Outstanding Youths11 Outstanding Youths11 Outstanding Youths11 Outstanding Youths    
Every year, Father Diamond Council recognized two outstanding youths, one boy and one girl. from our parish  These individuals are 
selected based upon recognition of their community and school efforts.  We present them each with a $50 US Savings Bond.  This 

year’s recipients of Outstanding Youth are: 

Young Man of the Year:  Stephen J. “Jack” Hartzell For:: 
• Overcoming a 9-month hospital stay in which he had to re-

learn certain activities of daily living, 
• Earning the respect of the hospital staff and hence right to 

work at the hospital, 
• Taking inititiative to provide lawn mowing services in his 

local community,  
• Achieving Honor Roll status in school despite personal and 

medical adversity,  
• Witnessing to his Faith by discussing and defending it in his 

school community,  
• Standing up for morality by (successfully) petitioning to re-

move certain programming from his residential school's pro-

gramming, -Mentoring at his school, and  
• Attending the March For Life with his family. 

Young Woman of the Year:  Marybeth M. Ward For:  
• Co-leading a Girl Scout project to provide school supplies 

to a resource-strapped Catholic school, 
• Assisting CCD for kindergarten and other grade school 

students, -Singing Christmas carols (with a K of C group 

and Confirmation candidates) at a local nursing home 
• Academic excellence including National Junior Honor 

Society membership before moving to high school, 

• Serving as a Girl Scout Cadet, 

• Praying the rosary outside a local abortion facility, and 

• Participating in school extracurricular activities as an en-
semble member for the school play, participating in both 
Drama and Art Clubs, and playing two seasons of commu-

nity soccer. 
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INSTALLATION OF 2011-2012 OFFICERS 
 

       
 
 

The Installation of Fr. Diamond Council #6292 Officers for 2011-2012 will be held on  

Tuesday July 26, 2011 at 7:30pm  
at Providence Hall.   

Mass will be held at 7:00 in the church. 
 
After the Installation ceremony, a reception will be held with your fellow Knights and their families.  We encourage members 
and their families to attend mass, the installation, and the reception as we exemplify the unity and fraternity of the Knights of 

Columbus. The 2011-2012 Officers are: 

Grand Knight – Greg Skorupski 
Deputy Grand Knight – Daniel Purtill 
Chancellor – Matthew West 
Warden – Jeff Stevens 
Advocate – William Weich 
Treasurer – Herbert Zimmerman 
Recorder – Carlos Jaramillo  
Inside Guard – John Cesarini 
Outside Guard – Patrick Kiechlin 
Outside Guard – Dave Todd, Jr. 
 

3-Yr Trustee – Nelson Clinch 
2-Tr Trustee—Michael Purtill 
1-Yr Trustee—Stephen Kehoe 
GK Delegate – Greg Skorupski 
Alt. GK Delegate – Daniel Purtill 
PGK Delegate – Nelson Clinch 
Alt. PGK Delegate – Michael Purtill 
Financial Secretary:  Appointed by Supreme 
Chaplain:  Appointed by Grand Knight 
Lecturer:  Appointed by Grand Knight 

All Knights 
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2011 Grand Knight’s Ball 
Warden Oversees Open Bar 

Cocktail Social Hour 

Founding GK and Wife—AD and Amy Brault 

In-coming and Out-going Chaplains—Fathers  

Wagner and Whitestone 

Mike & his hilarious Baby Got Back routine 

Grand Knight’s 

Shining Moment 

Chef Kevin Watches 

Over the Event 

State of VA  Officer and District Deputy 

DJ—3rd Generation 

Hogan 

Anxiously 

awaiting 

dinner 

Dancing the 

Night Away! 

Happy Knights and 

Wives Enjoying the 

Special Evening. 
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2011 King-of-Crabs  
FEAST 

Saturday August 27th 
6:00 PM 

Parish Activity Center 
(Everyone Welcome!!) 

2010201020102010----11 Scholarship Awards11 Scholarship Awards11 Scholarship Awards11 Scholarship Awards    

Father Diamond Scholarship Winners 
 
The following students are this year’s recipients of 
the four-year $500/year Father Diamond Scholar-

ship: 
 

Alanna M. Furey     (2008/2012)    O’Connell HS 

Ciara M Corcoran  (2009/2013)  Paul VI 

Mary K. Barna        (2010-2014)    O’Connell HS 

Lauren Harkes       (2011-2015)        O’Connell HS 

Lance Corporal Nicholas C. Kirven  

Scholarship Winners  

In 2009 Fr Diamond Council began offering the Nicholas 
C Kirven scholarship to any member of St Leo’s Parish.  
The following students are this year’s recipients of the 
four-year $250/year scholarship: 

 

Megan M. Okeefe  (2009/2013)                     Paul VI 

Carley Gormley (2010/2014)      Paul VI 

Christopher Robertello (2011/2015)             Paul VI 

Christmas Spectacular at Radio City Music HallChristmas Spectacular at Radio City Music HallChristmas Spectacular at Radio City Music HallChristmas Spectacular at Radio City Music Hall————December 7December 7December 7December 7    
The council is sponsoring a bus trip to New York City to see the annual Christmas Spectacular at 
Radio City Music Hall on December 7th.  The bus will be leaving St Leo's at 8:30 am and will arrive 
in New York City at approximately 1:00 pm.  The show starts at 5:00 pm so you will have a 
chance to browse the Christmas windows on 5th avenue, get lunch, visit Rockefeller Plaza and or 
visit St. Patrick's.  The bus leave NYC right after the show and return to St. Leo's at approximately 

11:30 pm. 

 The cost of this trip is  $110.00 per person, which includes the bus fare and the tickets to the 

show.  In addition we will serve coffee and doughnuts on the trip up. 

 For reservations please contact paulcooke@cox.net or call at 703-691-0825.  Tickets are limited so make your reser-

vations early.  
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Prev Month July 2011 Next Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 
New fraternal year 
begins  

2 

3 4 
Independence Day  

5 
1930 Officers' 
Meeting  

6 7 8 
State Organiza-
tional Mtg.  

9 
0800 Rosary to 
end Abortion  
State Meeting 
Newport News  

10 
State Org.Meeting 
Newport News  

11 
1845 Bingo at Ffx 
Nursing Ctr  

12 
1930 Rosary  
2000 Business 
Meeting  

13 14 15 16 
1700 Corporate 
Communion  
1800 Rededication 
of Providence 
Hall—reception to 
follow  

 

17 18 19 
1930 Columbiettes 
Meeting 

20 21 22 23 

24 25 
 

26 
7:00 Mass—
Installation of offi-
cers—Reception 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 

30 

31   

 

Prev Month 
August 2011 

Next Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 
1845 Bingo at Ffx 
Nursing Ctr  

9 
1930 Officers & 
Chairmen Mtg.  

10 11 12 
Founder's Birthday  

13 
0800 Rosary to 
end Abortion  

14 15 
Assumption  

16 
1930 Columbiettes 
Meeting 

17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 
1930 Mass  
2000 Council 

Business Meeting  

24 25 26 27 
Crab Feast 

6:00 at K of C Hall 

28 29 30 31   



Officers 
Grand Knight Greg Skorupski   703-978-8280 
Chaplain   Fr. Robert Wagner  703-273-5369  
D Grand Knight  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Chancellor  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Treasurer  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Lecturer   TBD 
Financial Sec.  Al Botticelli   703-278-0379 
Recorder  Carlos Jaramillo   703-385-0064 
Advocate  Bill Weich   703-307-9163 
Warden   Jeff Stevens  703-868-5333 
Inside Guard  John Cesarini  703-865-4955  
Outside Guard  Patrick Kiechlin  703-978-4028 
Outside Guard  David Todd, Jr   703-352-2724

  
3yr Trustee  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
2yr Trustee  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
1yr Trustee  Stephen Kehoe   703-591-6813 
Program Directors 
Programs  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Church   Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 

Community  TBD 
Council   TBD 
Family   TBD 
Youth   TBD 
Committee Chairmen 
Charity   Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Admissions  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Retention  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Vocations  Matt West   703-359-4652 

Budget & Fin.  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Hall Mgt   John Judge   703-385-3804 
Frat. Benefits Dennis Riley   703-450-6100 
Insurance  TBD 
 
Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd   703-352-2724 
Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
  Jac Cerny   703-255-9484 
Car Raffle Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Ent’ment Books  Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Joe Monnin  703-266-9741 
Food Drive  Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Fourth Deg.  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Gray Ghosts  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
KCIC   Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
KOVAR   Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 
Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip   Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Fraternal Prayer   
 Contact  Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 
Email Updates Hank Urban  703 591 9244  

Officers, Directors, and Program Chairmen—2011-12 
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Some Quotes from Famous People 
 
The secret of a good sermon is to have a 
good beginning and a good ending; and to 
have the two as close together as possible   

- George Burns 
 

Don't worry about avoiding temptation.   
As you grow older, it will avoid you.  

- Winston Churchill   
 
Sometimes, when I look at my children, I 
say to myself, ‘Lillian, you should have re-
mained a virgin.'  

- Lillian Carter 
(mother of Jimmy Carter) 

More Paraprosdokian Sentences—A "paraprosdokian" is a 
figure of speech in which the latter part of a sentence or phrase is sur-
prising or unexpected in a way that causes the reader or listener to re-
frame or reinterpret the first part. It is frequently used for humorous or 
dramatic effect. 

 

• I used to be indecisive. Now I'm not sure.  

• You're never too old to learn something stupid. 

• Nostalgia isn't what it used to be. 

• A clear conscience is usually the sign of a bad memory.  

• The voices in my head may not be real, but they have some 
good ideas! 

• Always borrow money from a pessimist. He won't expect it 
back. 

• You do not need a parachute to skydive. You only need a 
parachute to skydive twice.  

 



 

Website 

www.6292.kofcva.org/ 

Inside:  

• Grand Knight’s Message ………………………. Page 1 

• Deputy Grand Knight’s Message ………………. Page 2 

• Family of the Year ………………………………. Page 6 

• Knight of Year…………………………………….Page 6 

• Grand Knight’s Award………………………….. Page 6 

• Grand Knight’s Ball Pictures    ………………….Page 8 

• King of Crabs Feast ………………………...……Page 9 

• July & August Calendars……………………….  Page 10 

• Grand Knight’s Ball ...………………...………… Page 5 
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